
BRADLEY FIRE & POLICE COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

                                                                       
COMMISSIONERS 
George Golwitzer, Chairman 
John Arrington, Secretary 
Greg Glidewell, Commissioner 
 
Chairman Golwitzer called the Regular meeting of the Bradley Fire & Police Commission to order on  
Monday, April 5, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  
Chairman Golwitzer, Secretary Arrington, Commissioner Hernandez, Fire Chief Kaderabek and Police 
Chief Don Barber.  
 
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
A motion was made by Commissioner Glidewell and seconded by Secretary Arrington to approve the 
April 5, 2021 Regular Meeting minutes.  Roll call (3 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: None 

 

CORRESPONDENCE/COMMUNICATION:  None 

 

APPROVAL OF BILLS:    

A motion was made by Chairman Golwitzer to approve the invoice from Stanard and Associates for 
$1500.00.  The invoice was for the 2021 firefighter application process.  The motion was seconded by 
Commissioner Glidewell.  Roll call (3 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Commissioner Greg Glidewell was welcomed as the newest member of the Fire and Police Commission. 
 
The Psychological, Medical and Background Check reports for firefighter candidate Dan Poulos were 
presented and reviewed.   The commissioners expressed no concerns with the results. Candidate Poulos 
is being scheduled for swearing in at the May 10, 2021 Village Board Meeting. 
 
The Police Sergeant promotional testing preparation was discussed.  Police Chief Barber and his staff 
worked with Stanard and Associates to develop the study guides for the exam.  The Police Chief will 
order and distribute the Study Guides to the 13 officers who signed up for the exam.  Police Chief Barber 
and his staff are meeting with Stanard and Associates next week to develop the questions to be used for 
the oral interviews.  The Chief will confirm the location and dates for the exam and interviews at that   
meeting.   
 

The Commissioners reviewed the Firefighter Written Exam results. Twelve candidates applied but only 
nine candidates took the exam. All nine candidates passed the exam.  
 



The candidate’s names were sorted in order of their written exam scores and the Firefighter Eligibility 
Register was drafted.  A motion was made by Secretary Arrington to approve the Firefighter Preliminary 
Eligibility Register and the motion was seconded by Commissioner Glidewell.  Roll Call (3 Ayes, 0 Nays).  
Motion Carried. 
 
Oral interviews will be conducted for all nine candidates.  Eight of the candidates need to have physical 
agility tests administered.  The Interviews and physical agility testing will be scheduled with the 
candidates to be completed on May 12th and May 13th.   
 

With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Commissioner Glidewell and seconded by 
Chairman Golwitzer to adjourn the meeting.  Roll call (3 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried.  Meeting 
adjourned at 7:14 p.m. 
 

 


